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To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

Through: Wes Anderson, Director of Public Works

From: Nick Hatfield, PE, Civil Engineer \Q\\}\ :
Date: October 31, 2006
Subject: “No Parking” Jackson Street and Addison Avenue

Staff requests a change to the Village Traffic Code to post, “No Parking, Stopping
Standing” on the south side of Jackson Street, from the intersection of Jackson Street and
Addison Avenue to a point eighty (80) feet west. This posting will help with a sight-
distance issue that was brought forward during the review of the Cambria Neighborhood
parking situation. Limited sight-distance occurs at this intersection when vehicles queue
along the south side of Jackson Street, as parents are waiting to pick up children from
Jackson Middle School in Villa Park. Staff has asked Community Development’s
assistance in researching the ownership of Jackson Street east of the intersection with
Addison Avenue, as there is the possibility that it is within the Village of Lombard
‘Limits. This would allow for the Village to post a similar sign, eighty (80) feet to the east
of this intersection. Otherwise, staff has contacted Villa Park and requested that, if the
ownership of this portion of the street is theirs, they post a similar sign on the south side
-of Jackson Street, eighty (80) feet to the east of this intersection.

NH/nh



Looking east from northbound lane in Addison Ave.
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